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Call Book 2011/2012 and Membership Drive 
 
From the President 
There have been two matters that have been in the pipeline – namely a 

Membership Drive and a Call Book for this year. Both were dependent on 

obtaining data from RSM that is accurate and useable.  

 

In order for a Call Book to be ready for delivery with the December issue of 

Break-In the Call Book editor needed this data by 7
th

 November. Consequently, 

as the data from the Smart system hasn’t been received by him in time, we will 

have to reluctantly cancel the Call Book for this year. 

 

Likewise for the membership drive. Accurate data is necessary so that we can 

compile a list of non-members who would be approached to join. As a result, 

the membership drive has also been called off.  

 

Both of these cancellations are regrettable – but are outside the control of your 

headquarters as well as your Council. 

 

I hope that you all have a really enjoyable Christmas with plenty of time to 

enjoy family and friends – and that 2012 will be good to you and yours. 

 

Roy Symon, ZL2KH 

President, NZART (Inc). 

 


